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Chairperson and distinguished delegates, 

Allow us to join others in congratulating you and the Bureau on your 

election to lead us during this important 42nd Session of the Commission on 

Population an.d Development. The outcome of this session will be of particular 

importance, because this week's meeting marks the last five-yearly review of 

progress with the implementation of the ICPD Programme of Action (1994) and 

its Further Actions (1999), before we will gather in 2014 to take stock of the entire 

programme. We look forward to working with all the participants in this session 

to achieve a forward-looking, progressive outcome that will guide us through the 

final five years of the programme. 

Chairperson, we shall firstly address the meeting on behalf of the 

Southern African Development Community (SADC), as its current Chair. 

Thereafter, we shall briefly share some of our own country's experiences and 

progress towards the objectives of the ICPD PoA. 

We wish to reaffirm our commitment to the continued implementation of 

the ICPD PoA (1994), its Further Actions (1999), and to the Millennium 

Declaration and its Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) (2000). 

The countries of southern Africa also wish to reaffirm our commitment to 

the Dakar/Ngor Declaration (1992), the African Population Commission's 

Johannesburg Declaration (2007), and SADC's Maputo Resolutions (2004) and 

our Johannesburg Resolutions (2007), on population and development. These 

declarations and resolutions not only reflect our ongoing commitment to the 

implementation of the ICPD PoA, but more importantly demonstrate out 

continuous search to improve our implementation of the programme at country 

and regional level. The Members of the Southern African Development 

Community will conduct a collective progress review of the implementation of the 

programme over the next four months. 
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Chairperson, the Members of SADC remain particularly concerned about 

the ongoing impact of HIV & Aids in our region. We believe that the impact of the 

epidemic must be factored into all devel,opment planning, and that our responses 

to HIV &Aids should be integrated into all sectoral and multi-sectoral 

development programmes. We have to continue to strengthen our sexual and 

reproductive .health and· rights programmes, particularly. for adolescents, and with 

the involvement of men. 

We believe that the promotion of gender equality and equity, including the 

empowerment of women in decision making, and economic and spatial mobility, 
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improving maternal health we must consider 




